
The Tampa Bay Fly Fishing Club
www.tbffc.org

Next Meeting: Wednesday, October 6, 2010, 5:30 p.m.

Special Guest Speakers
Rick and Nanette O’Hara

Fly Fishing the Everglades

The Ten Thousands Islands and Everglades National Park comprise one of the most remote,

challenging and productive fly fishing destinations in Florida. Longtime TBFFC members Rick and Nanette

O'Hara consider themselves privileged to have fished these waters regularly for about six years, and

were the 2009 Fly Rod team champions of the IGFA RedSnook Tournament out of Naples. Although they

caution that it would take several lifetimes -- and the entire worldwide supply of Cutter's Deep Woods

Off -- to fully explore the maze of mangroves, tidal creeks and back bays that are the

saltwater Everglades, they will share some of their tips for successfully fishing this premier area.

They'll also reveal why they consider a "Devil Stick" -- commonly known as a spinning rod -- an essential

piece of equipment for Everglades backcountry adventures.

Featured Fly Tyers
Denise Bruner---- and You

Denise was born in the Lower Peninsula of Michigan and grew up on a part-time farm outside of

Ann Arbor and was fortunate to have the opportunity to explore and fish the ponds and wetlands on the

farm with her 5 brothers and sisters. She relocated to Florida in 1980, and currently has a job in

downtown Tampa overlooking Tampa Bay.

She started Saltwater fishing in the Bay Area in the mid 80’s. Catching four Snook on the first

outing was all it took to start a life long hobby addiction. She has fished the fresh waters in several

states, mostly for trout, but also for smallmouth bass. One thing she has found is that wherever she

goes to fly-fish she has met other anglers and felt like part of an extended family. Denise joined

TBFFC 15 years ago, and is a member of its Board of Directors. She started tying flies about 10 years

ago, mostly on an as needed basis (an upcoming trip can motivate her to bring out the vise). This time she

will be tying a favorite smallmouth fly.

Our regular fly tying tutorial “Bull session” for members will begin at 5:30.

;
Directions to Our Meetings: From I-75---Take Bruce B. Downs exit from I-75; go west 2 miles to traffic light, turn left onto Tampa
Palms Blvd., then left on Compton Drive, and right at Compton Park. From I-275---Take Bearss East to Bruce. B. Downs; then
Bruce B. Downs east/north to Tampa Palms Blvd. Rt. on Tampa Palms, then left on Compton Drive and right at Compton Park
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OCTOBER 2010 PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE

Hello TBFFC members,
October is upon us and the weather should start to cool
down just a little. The waters around us too will be cooling
down a bit, which will get the fish more active.

The club wants to THANK our Featured Fly Tier Logan
Valeri and all of the Fly Tyers that came out to learn and
tie. Great Job Logan--he tied a stimulator fly.

The club also would like to THANK our Special Guest
Speaker Neil Taylor. Neil gave us a very good talk on Fly
Fishing from a Kayak. What you need to take and what
you need to look for when you’re out on the water.

The Florida Sportsman show was held out at the
Fairgrounds Sept 25-26 I want to personally THANK all of
the members that came out to help work our booth.

We have the Carl Hanson Outing coming up Saturday Oct
30th. Please sign up at the meeting and help the TBFFC
bring back the Trophy.

See you at the meeting,
Tight Lines

Neil
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OFFICERS AND DIRECTORS
Interim Presidents (shared) Durkin, Miekka, Sperling

Vice President Walt Durkin 813-476-7128
Treasurer Rick Valeri 813-681-9143
Directors: Nick Angelo 813-230-8473

Denise Bruner 813-989-2909
Bryon Chamberlin 813-361-8801
Pat Damico 727-360-6466
Robert Fischer 813-962-0185
Bob Gaulin 813-782-8605
Ted Hagaman 813-920-7863
Jeff Janecek 352-588-3866
Dick Miekka 727-866-8682
John Nelson 813-805-0202

Rick O’Hara 813-238-6763
Neil Sperling 813-655-5627
Alligator Bob Young 813-986-3008

The next meeting of the TBFFC Board of Directors will be at 6:00
P.M. on Wednesday, October 13 at Maggianno’s Restaurant.

NOT GETTING THE NEWSLETTER? Please call
Dick Miekka, Editor, at 727-866-8682 or e-mail to
dmiekka@cs.com

mailto:dmiekka@cs.com
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TBFFC EVENTS

2010 TBFFC MEETING DATES
Here are the meeting dates for the rest of 2010; October
6; November 3; December 1, Please watch this space
for any changes.

A NEW FLY SHOP IS COMING
“Tampa Bay On The Fly”. The new pro fly fishing shop in
Tampa is coming soon. If you want to be kept “in the loop”
about the Grand Opening and events, please email Enver
Hysni at:
enver-tbotf@tampabay.rr.com

OCTOBER “CARL HANSON” OUTING
TO BE HOSTED BY SUNCOAST CLUB

When: Saturday October 30 2010, 7:00 am until Noon,
followed by lunch.
Where: Rotary Park, Hillsboro River
Includes: Great Lunch, Beautiful Trophy
Sign up: At the October club meeting.

This annual outing gives us a chance to interact with our
friendly rivals across the bay, and to compete for the Carl
Hanson Trophy for the most fish caught. SCFF currently
holds the trophy. Come help us get it back!

It is necessary to have a boat, kayak, or canoe to enjoy
the beautiful scenery of the Hillsboro River, and to fish for
the many pan fish and bass in the river.

For more info call Dick Miekka at 727-866-8682.

FFF FLORIDA FLY FISHING EXPO
OCTOBER 22-23 IN ORLANDO, FL

www.FFF-Florida.org (click EXPO for details)

Featuring Joe Mahler, aka the Marker Jockey, is the
author/ illustrator of "Essential knots and rigging for trout"
(Stackpole Books). His fishing illustrations appear
regularly in Saltwater Sportsman and other publications.
Mahler is a FFF Certified Fly Casting Instructor, member
of the Outdoor Writers Association of America, and
president of the Sanibel Fly Fishers.

JOE MAHLER, BEACHES, BAYS & BACKCOUNTRY CASTING
THE MENDOZA LINE, ON THE CASTING POND AT 10:00 AM,
WILL PRECEED THIS PRESENTATION

See Workshops Friday Oct 22:

FALL-WINTER EVENTS TO BE SCHEDULED
1. Club Outing at Simmons Park – Late fall or winter
2. Big Gun Shootout – Usually a November Sunday
3. Play Hooky for the Holidays – Maybe Fri. Dec. 3
4. Don Coleman outing at DeSoto Park (Joint with
SCFF and MCFF) probably on December 18

O’HARA EVERGLADES CABIN FOR RENT
Fee is $85 per night + one-time $35 cleaning fee. Contact
Rick O'Hara at 727-410-0459 or flyguy47@verizon.net.

SUNCOAST FLY FISHERS
www.suncoastflyfishers.com

Regular Meetings: 6:30pm on the Third Thursday of each
month, except December, at Walter Fuller Recreation
Center, 7883 26

th
Ave. N., St. Pete.

MANGROVE COAST FLY FISHERS
www.mangrovecoastflyfishers.com

NOTE: Newer Location for MCFF Club meetings - Twin
Lakes Park. The entrance to Twin Lakes Park in Sarasota
is located on Clark Road, just 1/2 mile east of I-75, on the
south (right) side of the road. Contact website above for
details and directions.

mailto:flyguy47@verizon.net
http://www.suncoastflyfishers.com/
http://www.mangrovecoastflyfishers.com/
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TIPS FOR TBFFC – No. 28

Casting Tip for TBFFC: 11

Why does my line kick at the end of a cast?

I was asked his question recently by an excellent caster from our club who
practices frequently, which is why he casts so well. He was using a 3 wt rod and as
his cast lengthened the end of his line did not straighten very well. In discussing
the problem, I asked what kind of leader he was using and he said he did not have
a leader or fly on the end of his line.

Bruce Richard in his excellent book Modern Fly Lines has the following on pg. 70:
"It should be mentioned that the tapered leaders tied to the end of fly lines continue
the dissipation of casting energy......Lines are designed to be cast with leaders. A
properly designed line will have just the right amount of energy left at the end of a
cast to turn over the leader and deliver the fly. If a line is cast without a leader, it
will "kick" and be difficult to cast."

A properly designed leader and "fly" will help when you are out lawn casting as
much as it will when in a fishing situation.

Pat Damico, MCI

A recipe, a website for tides, and a home remedy.

1. SMOKED FISH RECIPE

This came from the TV show SHALLOW WATER FISHING, on 9/12/10 (Wasniak)
1. SMOKED FISH

2. CREAM CHEEZE

3. MAYONAISE

4. LEMON ZEST

5. HOT SAUCE

6. CHIVES

CHOP FISH COARSLY AND SET ASIDE
MIX CREAM CHEEZE WITH ENOUGH MAYO TO SOFTEN
ADD LEMON ZEST, HOT SAUCE, AND CHIVES
BLEND UNTIL SMOOTH
ADD FISH, TOP WITH MORE CHIVES –SERVE

2. FIND THE TIDES
When and where you want to fish in Florida—just go to the link below (Capt. Mel is
gone, but his website is still with us.)

www.capmel.com/tides.htm

3. SMART SPLINTER REMOVER:
Just pour a drop of Elmer's Glue-All over the splinter, let dry, and peel the

dried glue off the skin. The splinter sticks to the dried glue.

http://www.capmel.com/tides.htm
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Member Photos, October

GREG PETERSON, September 5, 2010

Found the big reds this week. Took my good friend Norman Claypool and his wife out Thursday and we caught 3 and then
I took two of my students out on Friday and we caught one more. While Norman was reeling in a fish I saw some more
tailing and jumped out of the boat and waded to them and caught one on fly. I was barefoot and kicked a couple stingrays
it was pretty scary. Friday was slower but my 7th grader Brandon Swinford made a great cast to a group of about 40
tailing fish and got slammed. His fish was bigger than mine so I will probably not hear the end of it for a long time.

GREG PETERSON, September 27, 2010

Took one of my students tarpon fishing saturday night and we had a blast. Not very many fish but the couple we found ate
pretty good. Went 2 for 2. Garrett Stephens, 9th grade, leadered about a 100 lb fish after 35 minutes with the baitbuster
and then I hooked a smaller fish on fly and handed the rod to him and he whipped it as well. Not bad for a first time tarpon
fisherman. He even hooked the big fish on his own. When we got home he changed his signature line on his cell phone to
TARPON TAMER. He doesn’t know how lucky he was. The ugly stick fly rod is a beast. At one point Garret stumbled
when the fish went under the boat and the whole rod wrapped around and under the side of the boat and the fished
jumped on the other side of the boat while it was like that. The rod didn’t break and the fish somehow stayed on. Good
times.
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Member Photos, continued

Jeff Janecek caught this nice bass at Clear Lake,
behind St Leo College, on his Jeff's spider. 9/24/10

Nanette O'Hara with her first pompano on fly, caught
on a Clouser minnow on the flats near Rattlesnake Key
in Manatee County. Nanette reports that, though she was
tempted, she did not invite this beauty home for
dinner.—8/25/10

Nick Colantonio had another successful (but cold) trip to
the Goodnews River in Alaska. Here he is with one of
many Chum Salmon.

Nick’s Arctic Char (right) was caught on a slightly
warmer day during the same August, 2010 trip to
Goodnews River.
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Fifteen Years ago (1995) at TBFFC

September Guest Speaker

Capt Dave Markett

Schedule of Up-Coming Events
Monday, September 25th Fishing outing at Picnic Island
Park: 5pm until dark. Contact Denis
Sunday, October 15th Safety Harbor Power Plant fishing
outing Angelo
Sunday, October 21st Sun Coast FFC and TBFFC at Ft.
Desoto Park Leigh
Sunday, October 28th Mangrove Coast Distance and
Accuracy Casting Contest Walter
Sunday, November 12th Club picnic ant Picnic Island Park.
Bring a covered dish and TBFFC will furnish everything else.
Bring your fly fishing equipment and fish or practice casting
Leigh

PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE

Many thanks to outdoors columnist Steve Gibson who
gave an outstanding presentation at our last Monthly
meeting.

Steve spoke on beach fishing for snook (and other
species) in the Bradenton/Sarasota/Venlce areas. Steve
also showed us many of his Innovative fly patterns he
uses, as well as some unusual patterns he's recently
developed, If you missed his presentation, check out the
Apr/May 1995 issue of Gulf Coast Angler magazine, or
read his articles in the Sarasota newspaper (not the
Bradenton paper as previously reported...).

The weekend following the meeting, one of our members
decided to check out what Steve was talking about
Walking a beach in the Casey Key area. He spotted about
a hundred snook scattered over a distance of a few miles.
He had many opportunities at fish, got a few follows, but
wasn't able to hook any, He said that the largest one he
saw was swimming right next to a bather. He was still very
impressed seeing so many clearly.

Unfortunately our combined outing with the Mangrove
Coast club to fish for beach snook was a washout. It
rained heavily that day, plus the red tide has begun to
make its presence felt in that area. As of this time, the
outing will not be rescheduled due to scheduling problems
and the red tide.

Our next scheduled speaker will be Capt Dave Markett.
Capt. Dave is an expert on fly fishing the flats in the
Tampa Bay area and is in high demand, especially during
tournament time. He recently guided club member Dan
Lagace to some really nice fish and the grand prize (an

Abel reel) in the fly division of our club sponsored flats
fishing tournament. A number of our club members fish
with him and regularly enjoy his enthusiasm, knowledge,
and sense of humor. We are
looking forward to an evening of fun and valuable fishing
information.

I would like to thank Bill Murdich for his dedicated service
on the Board during the past year. Bill stepped down last
month to spend more time In the trenches (on the water)
with our club members. He worked very hard and helped
to make the club more user friendly and accessible for
everyone. Bill will still remain very active In the club.

I would also like to thank a couple of other members for
their recent and continuing help. Linda Martuch recently
picked up a number of items for our club raffle, which were
kindly donated by The Fly Shop in Redding, CA. I would
also like to thank Tony Kovac for helping to secure the
club’s new and beautiful banner. Thanks also to Mike
Lang. who contributed
the photos for Steve Gibson's presentation. I got a chance
to meet him after last month's meeting. He's an avid fly
fisherman and an accomplished photographer.

Despite the red tide, squalls, flooding, tropical storms, and
whatever else seems to come along, fishing has been
pretty good. I hope you got a chance to get out on the
water, and that you will have some fish stories to share at
the next club meeting. I know we'll have some exciting
stories from a number of club members.

Hope to see you there
Sincerely, Leigh West

1995 Board of Directors
President •• leigh West
V. President Buck Bell
Treasurer Jeff Abeles
Secretary Bill Murdich
Director Peter Kostas
Director Tom Conway
Director Denis Quilligan
Director Gene Kraus
Director EricTood
Director Paul Wooten
Director Dan Lagace
Director Sarah Berry
Director Angelo Tirico
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FLY OF THE MONTH
Stimulator

As Tied by Logan Valeri

MATERIALS:

Hook: Curved shank; Size 6-14.
Thread: 6/0 Gudebrod or equivalent, colored to match the
body.
Tail: Elk hair.
Body: Dubbing that is designed for dry flies. Color to
match the body of the natural
(yellow, tan, olive,).
Rib: Fine silver or gold wire.
Body Hackle: Brown or tan saddle or neck hackle,
Palmered over the body and ribbed with fine wire
Wing: Elk hair, tied to flare slightly.
Head: Red dubbing
Head Hackle: Grizzly hackle wrapped dry fly style near
the head.

TYING STEPS:

1. Start the thread and tie in a ribbing wire down the
hook bend slightly.

2. Tie in a short tail of elk hair. Use just enough
thread pressure to flare the hair slightly.

3. Create a body of dubbing or yarn. Leave enough
room at the front of the hook for a wing and a
hackle.

4. Wrap a hackle back to the hook bend keeping the
curvature of the hackle facing forward. Rib the
hackle down with the wire. (This is called a
Palmered hackle.)

5. Create an elk hair wing using the same steps you
would use for an elk hair caddis. Traditionally this
wing is only long enough to reach the start of the
tail, but you can make it a bit longer.

6. Clip the hair butts, tie them down to the hook and
cover with thread to form a smooth transition from
the wing to the hook eye.

7. Tie in a grizzly hackle and dub the area in front of
the wing to just behind the hook eye.

8. Wrap the hackle over the dubbing as you would
in any standard dry fly, except keep it slightly
sparse.

9. Trim the hackle, whip finish and cement. A drop of
cement on the front of the wing will help keep the

wing together.

Fishing Report and Forecast
“What a great time to go fishing!”

Greg Peterson reports of finding big reds in the bay. He
took a good friend, Norman Claypool and wife Sept 2

nd

and caught 3 nice reds. While Norman was reeling in a
fish Greg saw more tailing fish and jumped out of the boat
and waded for them and caught one on fly. Friday Greg
took student Brandon Swinford who made a great cast to
a group of about 40 tailing reds and got slammed with a
big red. The only bad thing is Brandon’s fish was bigger
than Greg’s so he probably will not be able to live it down
for some time. Way to go Brandon..

Member John Willis reports his wife Joan eased up and
let him catch two 10 inch browns on the Nottely River near
Blairsville, Ga. the fly used was a chartreuse wooly bugger
he tied. John reports they were released unharmed.

Nick Colantonio, fishing with last month’s speaker, Neil
Taylor, caught a number of trout on chartreuse bend back
flies.

Capt Rick Grassett reported by email that his clients are
catching trout and blues on clouser flies in Siesta Key and
Sarasota Bay’s Bishop Point.

Robert Fischer, fishing both sides of the bay, reports
catching lots of small trout and a few big trout using white
big headed fly with a white rabbit strip tail and on
Mangrove snook fly.

Capt Byron Chamberlin reported that tarpon season is
pretty much over. He also is reporting seeing schools of
50 to 200 reds on the flats. Trout action is very good on
the deeper grass flats and can be caught using clouser
minnows. Night fishing the dock lights will get you bigger
trout.

Tight Lines,
Bob Gaulin
Rjgaulin@yahoo.com

813-782-8605

Random Thought for the Month:

Map Quest and Google really need to start their

directions on #5. I'm pretty sure I know how to

get out of my neighborhood.

mailto:Rjgaulin@yahoo.com
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Member Benefits
TBFFC is famous for its value and focus on the sharing of

information, experience, and craftsmanship with its members.
As a TBFFC member you will enjoy many benefits free or at
nominal cost, plus enriching experiences.

 Monthly Meetings with Famous Speakers
 Fly Fishing Outings
 Fishing Trips Sponsored by Members and the Club
 Group Clinics and Workshops
 Fly Tying Lessons
 One-On-One Fly Casting Lessons
 Shirts and Hats with club logo
 80 Page Beginner’s Basic Skills Instruction Manual
 Annual Banquet with International Speakers

These boat Captains can take you to the best fishing spots

Fly Fishing Guides

 Capt. Nick Angelo (813) 230-8473
 Capt. Sergio Antanes (813) 973-7132
 Capt. Pat Damico (727) 360-6466
 Capt. Bryon Chamberlin (813) 361-8801
 Capt. Joe Gonzales (305) 642-6727
 Capt. Rick Grassett (941) 923-7799
 Capt. Pete Greenan (941) 923-6095
 Capt. John Hand (239) 842-7778
 Capt. Wade Osborne (813) 286-3474
 Capt. Frank Rhodes (863) 967-4258
 Capt. Russ Shirley (727) 343-1957
 Capt. Keiland Smith (863) 944-7475

Fly Casting Coaches
Novice or advanced caster, one of the following coaches can
assist you with your casting. Contact one convenient to your
location to arrange a casting session.

South Tampa
Steve Parker………………..…….813- 287-5583
Brandon
Neil Sperling……………………..813-655-5627
North Tampa
Jeff Abeles ………………………813-961-0097
Robert Fischer…………….……..813-962-0185
Dan Lagace.………………….…..813-929-6605
Bill Murdich …………………… 813-971-4764
Leigh West. …………………….. 813-971-8697
Saint Petersburg
Capt. Pat Damico………………..727-360-6466
Polk County
Capt. Frank Rhodes…….……….863-967-4258

Our Corporate Sponsors
These companies sponsored the Tampa Bay Fly Fishing Club. Some
are members of the club. We urge you to patronize them.

 3-WAY CONSTRUCTION CO. Robert Fischer PO Box 342774, Tampa,
FL 33694 (813) 968-1505.

 AFISHIONADO GUIDE SERVICES., Capt. Wade Osborne, (813) 286-

3474 , wwwafishionado.com
 ALLIGATOR BOB’S Gourmet Alligator Meat Snacks (813) 986-3008,

WWW.GATORBOB.COM

 ALLSTATE FINANCIAL SERVICES L.J. Cathlineau (813) 752-2556
 AVANT GOLD JEWELERS, Jeff Abeles, 10330 North Dale Mabry,

Suite 150, Tampa, FL 33618, (813) 961-0097
 AWESOME FISHING ADVENTURES, Capt. Keiland Smith, (863)

944-7475
 BARBED STEEL charters inc. Capt. Bryon Chamberlin (813) 361-8801

bryon@barbedsteel.com, www.barbedsteel.com.
 Bill JACKSON’S SHOP FOR ADVENTURE, 9501 US 19 N. Pinellas

Park FL 33782, (727) 576-4169
 REDFISH LANDING GUIDE SERVICE Capt. John Hand

www.RedfishLandingGuideService.com (239) 842-7778

 CAPT. RUSS SHIRLEY (727) 343-1957 www.captruss.com
 CAPT. SERGIO ANTANES (813) 973-7132 www.REELFISHY.com
 CENTER FOR RADIATION ONCOLOGY, Kathryn Kapes, M.D.,

Jack Steel, M.D., Brandon, Plant City, Sun City Center, Tampa and
Zephyrhills (813) 661-6339

 COPY CONTROL MANAGEMENT, INC. Donnie Cayo, Jr. 9411

Corporate Lake Dr. Tampa, FL (813) 882-3945 www.copycontrol.com
 JOHN BROOM (813) 765-6874 John@JohnBroomRealtor.com
 THE FLY GUY Capt. Pat Damico (727) 360-6466 www.captpat.com

 THE TAMPA ANGLER , Capt. Dave Chouinard, 490 W. Hillsborough

Ave., Tampa 813-374-2497 wwwTheTampaAngler.com
 SNOOK FIN-ADDICT GUIDE SERVICE, INC. Capt. Rick Grassett,

(941) 923-7799 www.snookfin-addict.com
 SWANN’S FLY FISHING SHOP, Jim Swann, 13650 South 98 Bypass,

Dade City, FL 33525, (352) 567-6029
 WALLACE B. ANDERSON, Jr. ATTORNEY AT LAW, 220 N. West

Shore Blvd, Suite 220, Tampa.( 813) 639-4255 wbataxlawyer@aol.com

2009 member application
Tampa Bay Fly Fishing Club

Your Name: _____________________Date: ___________
Mailing address: _________________________________
City: ___________________State: ____Zip:___________
Hm. Phone: ____________Wk. Phone: _______________
Email address:__________________________________

Type of Membership:_________________________
Please Check: One Year______Five Year______
Please list names you wish to include in family membership

Name:____________________ Rel: ___________
Name: ____________________ Rel: ___________
Name: ____________________ Rel: ___________
Annual Dues: $25.00 Individual Membership

$35.00 Family Membership
$95.00Corporate Single Membership
(includes one membership and Ad Space)

$120.00 Corporate Double Membership
(includes two memberships or family membership and

. Ad Space in Newsletter)

Five Year Dues: $100.00 Individual Membership
$140.00 Family Membership

Please make check payable to: Tampa Bay Fly Fishing Club
C/o Rick Valeri, 1404 Oxfordshire Ct. Brandon, FL 33510

http://www.wadefishl.com/
http://www.gatorbob.com/
mailto:bryon@barbedsteel.com
http://www.barbedsteel.com/
http://www.redfishlandingguideservice.com/
http://www.captruss.com/
http://www.reelfishy.com/
http://www.copycontrol.com/
http://www.captpat.com/
http://www.theflyhatch.com/
http://www.snookfin-addict.com/
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